
Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board

Board Proceedings

Monday, October 14, 2019, 10:00 a.m.

A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, October 14, 2019.

           

PRESENT:
Craig Sorenson, Don Richards, Jim Hillberry, and Roy Holm
                  ABSENT:      Bryan Lee, Jim Mentock, J.R. Gonzales         



                  ALSO PRESENT:  Craig Barsness, Dave Egan, and Susanne Swearingen
Secretary Sorenson called the meeting to order at 10:01 a.m.
Minutes

Secretary Sorenson asked for approval of the minutes of the September 9, 2019 board meeting. Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the minutes of the September 9, 2019 meeting as printed.  Second by Don Richards.  AYE:  Board Members:  Sorenson, Richards, Hillberry, and Holm.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Bills

Secretary Sorenson asked for approval of the October 14, 2019 bills list totaling $37,717.89.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills.  Don Richards made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by Jim Hillberry.  AYE:  Board Members:  Sorenson, Richards, Hillberry, and Holm.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Public Comments

Secretary Sorenson asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.

Chief Plant Operator’s Report
· The Chief Plant Operator gave an overview of the Monthly Production Summary report and there was brief discussion regarding the report. The plant is definitely in winter operational mode with lower usage. All entities were down 22% or more from the previous month. Chemical costs are also down as a result of better raw water quality and lower production.

· Disinfection By-Product (DBP) and Total Organic Carbon (TOC) testing is complete. Trihalomethanes (THMs) were 26 parts per billion (ppb), Haloacetic Acids (HAAs) were 23 ppb – these results are well within maximum allowable limits.

· Floc/sed basins were cleaned last week – nothing unusual occurred or was observed.

· The sanitary survey was also completed last week. The inspectors did not observe any significant deficiencies and we await their report.

· The semi-annual River Run will be this Wednesday, our simulation of an emergency situation wherein we would need to pump raw water from the river to the plant on generator power.

· The settled water turbidimeter has been replaced; it has a new design with a laser rather than a light bulb. We are still evaluating it.
Chief Pipeline Operator’s Report

· The Chief Pipeline Operator is on vacation today. 

· The Manager invited the board to observe the River Run on Wednesday.
Manager’s Report

· WYO-STAR Interest for September is not posted yet. August’s interest was 2.4612%.
· Water use figures for September were down 3.4% over last September and down 2.4% for the fiscal year. 
· The final WYDOT reimbursement check has been received.

· The advertisement for skid steer bids has been placed. The bid is scheduled to be awarded at the November meeting.

· The replacement plant truck bid advertisement will be placed soon and the bid is scheduled to be awarded at the December board meeting.

· The Manager visited with the sanitary survey personnel at the end of their visit. They complimented us on the cleanliness of both the water treatment plant and the pipeline and how well both are run.

· The board received copies of the manager’s appraisal form. The Chairman has requested that board members review the form and be prepared to discuss it at the November board meeting.
Other Business

There was no other business to report.

Adjourn

At 10:33 a.m., Roy Holm made a motion that the meeting be adjourned. Second by Jim Hillberry. AYE: Board Members: Sorenson, Richards, Hillberry, and Holm. NAY: none. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.


Attest:
   

Chairman

Secretary

